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Dear Brethren in Christ, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord! We pray this newsletter finds you well and 
thriving in all your endeavors as we enter the third quarter of the year. 

We are delighted to share that the video lessons on the Book of Ephesians have now 
been completed and uploaded to the Chinese Bible School website. You are warmly 
invited to view and share these resources through the following links: 

Traditional Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/courses/ephesians-traditional/ 

Simplified Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/courses/ephesians-simplified/ 

This 15-lesson series offers a comprehensive study on the one church established by 
Jesus Christ. We hope these lessons will be a blessing to those seeking to grow in 
their knowledge of God’s Word, and we encourage you to share them with anyone 
who may benefit from this Chinese-language ministry. 

Looking ahead, we have resumed work on the First Corinthians video series. So far, 
17 lesson manuscripts and their accompanying on-screen graphics—covering the first 
10 chapters—have been completed. The first three lessons have already been used in 
our weekly Zoom Bible study group with participants from Malaysia, Taiwan, and 
China. Each session is recorded and uploaded to Tencent Cloud for ease of access 
and distribution, particularly for brethren in mainland China. 

One year ago, I was invited to teach a group of approximately 100 Chinese 
individuals via Zoom (Zoom Group #2). These participants were not members of the 
Lord’s church, but many lessons were shared with them and were generally well 
received. However, when I taught that miracles no longer occur in the world today, 
the message was met with great concern. Many in the group believed they had come 
to Christ through personal experiences they attributed to divine healing, and they 
struggled to distinguish between biblical miracles and God’s providence. As a result, 
I was kindly dismissed from teaching this group. Nevertheless, I thank God for the 
opportunity to share the gospel and present His truth with them, even for a season. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support for this important work. Your 
faithfulness makes it possible for us to reach more than 1.4 billion Chinese-speaking 
souls around the world. 

Please continue to lift us up in your prayers, trusting that our labor in the Lord will 
bear much fruit to His glory. May the Lord remember your labor of love, and may He 
richly bless you and your congregation for every good work done in His name. 

With heartfelt thanks and Christian love, 

William Chen 
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